Camrose, Gillies & Hackwood Partnership PPG

Meeting Notes

6pm Thursday 20 August 2020

By Zoom

Present:

Patient Participation Group (PPG) Members:

Sheelagh Birtchnell

Joy Deadman

Colin Godfrey

Barbara Goody

Anne Hibberd

John Hibberd



Marion Knight (Note Taker)

Steve Nolan

David Read


Brian Simmonds (Chair)


Lilian Turner

Malcolm Macinnes (for part of the meeting)

Camrose, Gillies and Hackwood Partnership (CGHP) Staff:

Jane May, Practice Manager (JM)

Claire Osborne, Manager, Essex House

The following notes are a draft that will be submitted to the PPG for approval at the next meeting, when they may be amended.

Apologies

Caroline Atkinson
Karen Hodgson, North Hampshire Clinical Commissioning Group (NHCCG)

Approval of Previous Notes

Approved.

Matters Arising From Previous Notes

The court case with Acorn was settled out of court.

E-Consult

The feedback has been good.  One person said it had worked well for them.  It was explained that Patient Access could no longer be used for GP bookings.

Flu Jabs

The surgery is in the final stages of planning clinics and patients should receive letters on Tuesday.  They have to bring these with them to the external walk through clinics which are due to commence in the car park at the back of the surgery on 12 September.  Patients can use the NHS App, Patient Access or telephone the surgery to book an appointment.  There will be 900 vaccinations a day over a two week period.  Vaccine had to be ordered in September 2019 so there is no provision for the 50 - 64 age group at this stage.  This situation is the same throughout the country.  The 65+ group and those in the ‘at risk’ category will, therefore, receive vaccinations first.  The advice is to book an appointment as soon as you receive the letter because the surgery does not know when it will be able to get more vaccine.  It is not advisable to order extra vaccine initially because these will have to be paid for even if they are not used.  (Further details in Practice Manager’s report). 

Basingstoke Gazette Survey

A lot has been done to improve the operation of the surgery since the original survey was published in the Gazette and we would like the opportunity to allow a journalist to put the surgery in a better light.




Action: JM

Partnership Risk Register and Risk Treatment Plan 

It was asked whether it was possible to illustrate where resources were used to understand where the surgery was going and how the joining up of the three surgeries had gone.  Detailed figures are spread over 150 documents.  The risk assessment of 20 June might give an insight.  It was pointed out that the PPG is not a governing body and, therefore, has no say in such matters. 


Modernising our Hospitals

Joy Deadman is a public Governor for West Berkshire and North Hampshire HHFT.  She gave the latest information on the proposed new hospital for the area.  She said that there is a lot of information going out.  The public has been given the opportunity to give views on the new hospital and what they would like to see in it.  The general public consultation has now finished and it is time for the medical staff to give their views  There will be other chances to have your say.  We are now in the second phase of 40 new hospitals to be built all over the country.  At the moment the building work is due to start within the next five years.  There has been concern about accessing A & E.  Staff and patients are also concerned about how to get to the new hospital, for example, public transport, roads and car parking facilities.

Joy explained that the hospital previously planned for Basingstoke near the junction of the M3 was for acute patients who would receive initial treatment and then be transferred to local hospitals.  Recent plans have been for a much larger main hospital that will cover many areas of medical care.  At the moment stroke patients go to Winchester and cardiac patients go to Basingstoke.

There is a lot of asbestos in Basingstoke hospital and it requires a lot of work

The idea is for the new hospital building to be shaped like a hand with the palm being the main hub and departments coming off the hub like fingers. This would require a much larger site than the one near the M3 and is likely to be out of town as so much land has been taken for housing.  Some money has been given towards planning and looking at sites for the new hospital.  

AGM Referral of, and Non-Election of, Officers until next year (including NHCCG/PPG reps) 

It was decided to have the AGM in 2021.  The date would depend on availability of St Andrew’s Hall etc but could possibly be in March, before the Easter and May Bank Holidays.  JM to decide.




Action JM

Lillian Turner was elected as Deputy Chair.

It was suggested that the election of officers be in October 2021 as the Constitution states elections should be every three years.

Continuation of Zoom Meetings Until Further Notice  

It was considered safer to continue with Zoom meetings for the time being, until the Covid-19 situation improved.

Some people have found it useful to be able to go in and out of meetings on line when they would not have physically been able to do this.  During lockdown attendance at meetings has been better with Zoom.

Manager’s Report

Some items were covered earlier in the meeting.  A full report is attached, including five pages of congratulations for staff.

’Unlocking Covid-19’ plan had been circulated to members of the committee before the meeting.

Questions on Manager’s Report and Congratulations  

A question was asked about whether the surgery would be able to cope with an increase in patients due to the huge amount of building currently being carried out in Basingstoke and in particular Kempshott.  It has not been a problem so far and some surgeries are affected more than CGH.

Beggarwood surgery seems to be coping better now but the contract is due to end  next year, which could change the situation.

There are four points of access for complaints on the website.  Bramleys Grange have a description of what happens to a complaint.  The surgery realises that the website is not user friendly and this can be improved.

Any Other Business

The Chair wanted to introduce a rule used at meetings of many other bodies, that a clear two days’ notice should be given to the chair of any other business to be raised.  This enables responses to be made by those involved.

It was agreed that anyone wishing to put an item on ‘Any Other Business’ should advise the chair at least two days before the meeting.  It was further agreed that all members of the committee should receive copies of these items.

It was not possible to have a copy of the practice manager’s report before the meeting as these contained the the most up-to-date figures.

The surgery is no. 1 in the UK for e-Consult.

Congratulations to Colin for cycling 600 miles with his daughter, Lizzie, to raise money for St Michael’s Hospice in memory of his late wife, Jenny.

Date of Next Meeting  

Date of the next meeting is Wednesday 7 October at 6pm on Zoom.






